Great L.A.R.S. Fox Hunt of 19 August 2006

By Peter Rock KJ4ND


It had been a while since our last fox hunt. Jim had wanted to start the hunt a little early due to the heat of the summer. I got my radio equipment together that  morning, and took off, using the large van. This one had a Yaesu 2500m  2m mobile rig. This one does not have the attenuator that the Icom 706 does, but I did not have that available at the time. 


I got to the starting point near the Tractor Supply area a little before 9 am. No one else was there. A few minutes before 9, I heard the fox. So I got out and got some headings for it. It was about 250 degrees, and about 1/4 scale on my ht. Soon after, Jim N4ICU and Stan KD4ERF showed up, and we talked a bit. Since no one else was there yet, I took off to get another reading. This one I got behind the hotel near the theaters. It was about west-southwest. That was another thing. When I was going to plot the heading, I realized that I did not have my map with me. So I would just have to "eyeball" it. 


Therefore, I next drove onto highway 1006 and the signal got a lot stronger. I took a couple more readings. One from a road that was close to I75 and  the heading aimed directly with a car the was on the shoulder of I-75. I wondered if that could be the fox? Moving 100 feet or so, it still lined up with the car. I had to drive to a different spot about 500 feet away, and that reading showed that it was not at that car. The reading was to the West. So it had to be on the other side of I-75. So, I drove over there, and the signal got a lot stronger, and turned into the Boggs subdivision area. It soon became full scale. So, I looked around as I drove, looking for the fox. I remembered one time that the fox had been around the park/pond there, and that would be a spot that I could get off the road for a reading. So I drove there, and sure enough, I could get a signal with the ht and the antenna off. I then narrowed it down with the "front to back" method, and arrived at an area on the edge of the pond. I could not see anything unusual. It was very strong near a small tree, and I kept going back and forth to try to see it. 


About this time, Jim and Stan showed up. I even looked up in the trees near there. 

Since I was not getting any further, I tried pushing the grass down near the tree, and after a couple minutes, I finally saw it. It was in a camouflage covering it. It was impossible to see it before, and the shading from the tree also hid it.

I was bringing the fox over to Jim and then found out that Leland KE4FGL was also on the hunt, and at that moment we saw him drive by at the other end of the pond. We thought that he had seen us, and I hurriedly put the fox back in the same area. Unfortunately, I must have bumped one of the buttons, and the fox was not transmitting properly. Jim fixed it, and the hunt continued. It took a while longer, but Leland showed in a little while, and did not take to much longer to find the fox. 


So another interesting hunt, and more of a challenge, since I did not have my map to plot it on. The camouflage was excellent.

Looking foward to the next one,
73's
Peter KJ4ND 

